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19 January 2023

Regional Memorandum

No.35 5.2023
REITERATION IN REVITALIZING
BOY SCOUTING IN SCHOOLS
To: Schools Division Superintendents

1. Pursuant to DepEd Order No. 49, s. 2007, this Office through the Education
Support Services Division, highly encourages school-based scouting activities
for better access of most learners.

2. Relative to this, all schools are encouraged for the participation of students and
schools to the activities of BSP, subject to strict adherence to DOH- prescribed
minimum health standards and other relative laws, rules, and issuances.

3. The schools shall institute measures to increase engaged time-on-task and
ensuring compliance during the conduct of BSP activities to strictly adopts no
pulling out of learners and teachers as docketed in OASGFO No. 2022-058 due
to the current situation of the basic education system and various challenges
brought about by the COVID -19 pandemic to carry out learning recovery
measures to ensure that the learning recovery initiatives of the Department are
effectively and successfully implemented.

4. Please see the attached enclosures for reference.

5. For inquiries, please contact Mr. Michael Girard R. Alba, Chief Education
Supervisor of the Education Support Services Division and Regional Focal
Person of the Boy Scouts of the Philippines at 09178882731.

6. Immediate dissemination and compliance with this Memorandum are highly
desired.
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